
 

Announcement 4 
 

My attention has been drawn to an interview which  

Dr Boolell gave on the radio in the course of the programme 

“Au Coeur de L’Info” on Radio Plus on Tuesday 28 March 

2023. 

 

In the course of the interview the Honourable Member has 

made some unwarranted attacks on my integrity in my 

capacity as Speaker. 

 

I wish to inform the House that my office is seriously 

envisaging the possibility of taking necessary actions 

against the Honourable Member in conformity with the laws 

regarding contempt and the provisions of Standing Orders 

49(8), 77 and 79. 

 

I thank you for your attention. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------ 


